ALLEGHENY COUNTY SOUTHEAST TAX COLLECTION
MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE
2700 MONROEVILLE BLVD

MONROEVILLE, PA  15146
October 26, 2017
12:30 p.m.

Those in Attendance:


Nancy Greenland, White Oak Borough


Paul Schott, Gateway SD

Mike Whitico, Plum Borough
Bill Pfoff, Rankin Borough

Sharon Miller, South Allegheny School District
Moe Rayan, Penn Hills Twp.

Dayne Dice, Bruce Dice & Associates
Rose Harr, Keystone Collections
Amanda Settelmaier, TCC Administrator
I. The meeting was called to order by Sharon Miller at approximately 12:40pm.
II. The minutes from September were presented for approval.  Motion to approve was made by Mike Whitico, seconded by Nancy Greenland.  Motion carried.

III. Monthly Financial Statement from September 2017 was presented.  Motion to approve was made by Bill Pfoff and seconded by Paul Schott.  Motion carried.

IV. Bill Lists for October was presented for approval.  Motion to approve was made by Nancy Greenland, seconded by Paul Schott.  Motion carried unanimously.

V. A resolution that would amend the by-laws to allow a single individual to simultaneously serve as a delegate for multiple taxing authorities was discussed again.  A motion to approve the resolution ws made by Paul Schott, seconded by Bill Pfoff.  Motion carried unanimously
VI. The 2018 Draft Budget was discussed.  Motion to approve the budget was made by Nancy Greenland and seconded by Paul Schott.  Motion carried unanimously.
VII. The audit proposal submitted by Hosack, Specht, Muetzel & wood LLP was discussed.  A motion to accept the proposal was made by Paul Schott and seconded by Bill Pfoff.  Motion carried unanimously.

VIII. The 2016 audit was distributed to the committee.  Discussion will take place next month.

IX. Rose reported that collections through September are at $50,711,024.41, which is up by 2.8% from this time last year.  Delinquent collections are at $1.8 million, which is about the same as last year.  We expect and hope delinquents will decrease.  Last year over 11,000 notices were sent.  This year about 5,000 are being sent.  There are still some businesses that are non-compliant.
Keystone launched a new on-line system that will make filing on line easier. 

When variances greater than 10% occur, they are investigated by Keystone and that information is shared with the local government.

Keystone will once again host a holiday reception following December’s meeting at Tolerico’s.  Hors Devours and open bar.  Everyone is welcome.

X. There was no one from the public to comment.  A motion to adjourn was made by Moe Rayan, and seconded by Bill Pfoff.  Motion carried.  The meeting adjourned at approximately 1:10pm.
